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Summary:

This report provides a brief overview of Carlisle Housing Association’s            ‘5 Years On: Progress on our Promises’ report.  Mr Paul Taylor, CHA’s Head of Operations, will be attending the Committee to answer Members’ questions on behalf of CHA.

Questions for / input required from Scrutiny:

1. How will CHA continue to develop their service in the future, following on from the promises they have met over the last 5 years?

2. What progress is CHA looking to make in respect of sheltered housing, as they acknowledge they have so far not met their initial ‘promises’ in this area?

Recommendations:

It is recommended that Members:

Consider the ‘5 Years On’ document in terms of what has been achieved to date and what still needs to be done.

Contact Officer:
Simon Taylor
Ext:
7327

1.0 Background

1.1
A range of ‘promises’ were made to Carlisle City Council tenants in the ‘Offer Document’ prior to the ballot on transferring the housing stock to a Registered Social Landlord under a LSVT (large scale voluntary transfer).  Following a ‘yes’ vote, Carlisle Housing Association (part of the Riverside Group) took over 7,200 Council homes on 9th December 2002. 

1.2 CHA have stated that they will make good on any outstanding promises not completed during the first 5 years.  This agreement has also been incorporated into the draft of the City Council’s new Partnership Agreement with CHA, which will replaces the 5 year monitoring arrangement: “Any areas of work carried over the 5 year period outstanding will be delivered by CHA and monitored by Carlisle City Council” (page 3).

2.0 CHA’S ‘5 Years On: Progress on our Promises’

2.1 The ‘5 Years On’ document provides a comprehensive assessment of CHA’s performance in relation to meeting the original Offer Document promises (hard copies of ‘5 Years On’ are being distributed to Members of the Committee with the agenda, as the document was too large to include as an electronic attachment).  

2.2 The key area where CHA has so far been able to meet its ‘promises’ is in relation to sheltered housing units.  In respect of sheltered housing provision, ‘5 years On’ states:-

We acknowledge that we have not fulfilled our initial promise in this area due to developments which would not allow us to get the best possible outcome and service for our residents.

As a main priority we are currently driving ahead with improvements in our sheltered housing provision.  A working party has been formed to devise new strategic and development plans to address long term requirements.  These are progressing well and action will begin in 2008  (page 43).

2.3
The City Council will need to actively engage with CHA, and continue to monitor the situation with regard to ensuring the outstanding promises in relation to sheltered housing are achieved, through our new joint Partnership Agreement protocols.

